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From the situation room - Facreps, we’re requesting that you document how management staffed your facility during the past two weeks. Of particular interest is how overtime was used. The FAA has ensured that the centers and towers have been fully staffed; we want to see if FSS management took advantage of all their options.

More advice from the situation room – we shouldn’t question pilots regarding their qualificaitons. It’s their responsibility to accurately communicate their ratings and to comply with all the requirements. 

One of the options being discussed is a requirement that VFR traffic must be on flight plans. The NAATS position is we will do everything we can to help pilots comply with this, and any other rule or regulation as required by the White House, DOT and FAA.

As I’ve previously said, the Board will make the decision on reimbursement for cancellation of membership airfare tickets purchased for the postponed national membership meeting. For discussion purposes it would be helpful to know who was impacted.  If you had previously purchased an airline ticket and, you were charged a fee when you cancelled your ticket, please forward copies of all receipts to NAATS Headquarters, attention Gretna. To the extent it is possible please have this informaiton to us by October 13. 

Wally Pike
